
GCSAA backpedals on relocation 
By A N D R E W O V E R B E C K 

ATLANTA — Sensing that its 
members wanted more informa-
tion before proceeding with the 
relocation process, the Golf 
Course Superintendents Associa-
tion of America removed a vote 
on the articles of incorporation 
from the annual meeting's agenda. 

The decision not to ask for an 
amendment to the articles of in-
corporation means the board of 
directors must win approval from 
its membership on the relocation 
of its headquarters. 

"We realized that we didn't have 
all the facts out there," said new 
GCSAA president J o n D. 
Maddern. "This is the primary 
reason why the articles vote was 
pulled. There will be a vote [on 

relocation] and you [members] 
will have the information that 
you need to make a proper vote." 

The association has also slowed 
the relocation process because it 
has not received any "fantastic 
deals" from the top three cities that 
it has focused on (Jacksonville, Fla., 
Orlando, Fla., and Phoenix). City 
officials in Lawrence, Kan., are re-
portedly putting together a pack-
age to keep the GCSAA at its cur-
rent headquarters. 

The possible relocation of its 
headquarters was discussed at an 
hour-and-a-half long meeting 
during the show in Atlanta. While 
the session was originally billed 
as a "town hall meeting" open to 
all members, GCSAA officials 
decided to limit the meeting to 

voting members only, due to time 
and space constraints. 

During the meeting, the 
GCSAA board explained why the 
association is studying relocation 
and where they are in the deci-
sion making process. 

"We had gotten an offer or two 
on the building from a local per-
son in Lawrence that was inter-
ested in buying our building," 
said past president Tommy Witt. 
"It's incumbent upon the board 
of directors from time to time to 
either research or explore where 
the best place for us to have our 
headquarters located so ... [we] 
can most advantageously serve 
our members." 

According to Maddern, the 
primary reason behind the move 

GC5A4 Atlanta: Higher dues, lower attendance 
Highlights from the GCSAA Conference and 

Show in Atlanta: 
• The GCSAA's 20 percent dues increase 

was approved by members during the annual 
meeting on Feb. 14. Class A and superintendent 
members will now pay $300 per year and Class 
C members will pay $150 annually. 

• Jon D. Maddern, CGCS, of Elk Ridge Golf 
Course in Atlanta, Mich., was elected president. 

• Official Conference and Show attendance 

was 18,164, down approximately 2,500 from 
last year in Orlando. 

• A total of 701 exhibitors covered 245,200 
square feet of floor space compared to 729 ex-
hibitors encompassing 273,200 square feet last 
year in Orlando. 

• Joseph M. Pantaleo, superintendent at Indian 
Creek CC in Miami Beach, Fla., took home the 
2003 GCSAA Golf Championship with a two-day 
total of 150 Feb. 10 - 11 in Hilton Head, S.C. 

was to improve the GCSAA's 
ability to interact with other golf 
organizations. 

"The leadership of GCSAA be-
lieves today that to maximize the 
visibility of the association in the 
golf community, to continue to 
broaden the scope of member-
ship services, and to continue to 
solidify its leadership role in golf 
requires a re-examination of the 
benefits to the membership of 
moving GCSAA to a high-traffic, 
golf-intense region," he said. 

Many voting members felt state-
ments like this underscored the 
perception that the GCSAA had 
already made up its mind to move. 

"It kind of sounds to me like 
you're saying 'We believe we 
should move, now we're going 
to let you say yes or no,'" said 
Roger Hoffman, superinten-
dent at Desert Winds Golf 
Course in Twenty Nine Palms, 
Calif. 

Both Stephen Cadenelli and 
Gerald Faubel, who were presi-
dents of the GCSAA during the 
time of the construction of the 
Lawrence headquarters, ques-
tioned why the association needed 
to move. 

"I do not see us as a golf organi-
zation," said Cadenelli, superin-
tendent at Cape Cod National Golf 
Club in Harwich, Mass. "We are a 
golf course management organiza-
tion. I think there's a very signifi-
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cant difference there. 
"And a foundation of what we 

do is educate golf course manag-
ers and superintendents," he con-
tinued. "And I in no way under-
stand how location is going to 
enhance the ability to do that or 
the value in which we ultimately 
develop and help our members in 
this association." 

Faubel, superintendent at 
Saginaw Country Club in 
Saginaw, Mich., agreed. 

"The PGA, golf professionals, 
Continued on next page 

Quality Grassing grabs Large Builder Award 
By D E R E K R I C E 

ATLANTA — Quality Grassing & Services 
Inc. took home its second Golf Course News Best 
Builder of the 
Year, but first in 
the Large Builder 
category, at the 
Golf Course 
Builders Associa-
tion of America's 
annual dinner on 
Feb. 14. 

Since 1 9 8 9 , 
Golf Course 
News has pre-
sented Best 
Builder of the 
Year Awards. In 
1 9 9 6 , the 
award was split 
in to smal l 
(three or fewer 
p r o j e c t s ) and 
large (four or more projects). Past Large 
Builder of the Year winners include Land-
scapes Unlimited, MacCurrach Golf and 
Wadsworth Construction. 

Quality Grassing, which won the Best Small 
Builder Award in 1997, scored 108.1 out of a 
possible 110 points on the seven projects it 
completed in 2002. Also entered in this year's 
competition were Landscapes Unlimited, 
Ryangolf, Niebur Golf, Course Crafters and 
Weitz Golf. 

Among the projects Quality Grassing 
completed were Coosa Bend Golf Club in 
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Howard Barnes accepts the Large Builder of the Year Award. 

Gadsden, Ala., Harmony Golf Club in St. 
Cloud, Fla., and Adios Golf Club in Coco-
nut Creek, Fla. 

C o m p a n y 
p r e s i d e n t 
Howard Barnes 
accepted the 
award on behalf 
of his staff. 
Looking for-
ward, Barnes 
said 2 0 0 3 
should be just as 
busy for Qual-
ity Grassing as 
2002 was. 

"A lot of the 
work we did 
last year is re-
ally bringing us 
b e n e f i t s this 
year," he said. 
"We get a lot of 

word-of-mouth." 
Barnes said his company isn't willing to 

rest on its accomplishments. Winning the 
Large Builder of the Year Award won't di-
minish Quality Grassing's drive to repeat in 
2003. 

"It would be good to win it two years in a row, 
wouldn't it?" he said. 

One of the projects Quality Grassing has 
lined up for 2003 is a $1.6 million renovation 
at Point Mallard Golf Course in Decatur, Ala. 
The company broke ground on the project in 
February. 

Glase Golf snags Small Builder title 
By D E R E K R I C E 

ATLANTA — The Golf Course 
News Best Small Builder of the Year 
Award was also a second-time win-
ner. Glase Golf Inc. picked up the 
award for 2002, two years after tak-
ing home its first award. 

Glase Golf president James Glase 
claimed the award at the 
Golf Course Builders Asso-
ciation of America's annual 
dinner here on Feb. 14. 
Glase Golf earned 108.2 out 
of a possible 110 points for 
the three projects the com-
pany completed in 2002. 

This year's field of en-
tries for the Small Builder 
Award was larger than in 
past years. Also entered 
were Mid-America Golf & 
Landscape, Golf Course 
Construction, Frontier 
Construction, Barbaron, 
LandTek Golf, SEMA Golf, 
Continental Golf, United 
Golf, Pennickey Sharp, Southeast-
ern Golf, TDI International, Golf Ser-
vices Group, Intergolf Designs, 
Hunnicutt Golf and Benson Con-
struction. 

Glase started his company in 1997, 
after many years in the golf construc-
tion industry. He worked with 
Wadsworth Golf Construction in the 
late 1960s and also spent time with 

architect John Bulla and builder Nick 
Seaman. 

He founded his company, which 
is based in Bonita Springs, Fla., 
so he could do work locally and 
stay close to home. In 2002, all 
three of his pro jects were in 
nearby Naples, Fla. 

Glase Golf beat out a large field of small builders. 

Glase Golf completed work on the 
Roger Warner-designed Quail Creek 
Country Club, the Mike Smelek-de-
signed Bay Colony Golf Club and the 
Jason McCoy-designed Tiburon Golf 
Club in 2002. Looking to 2003, Glase 
said he doesn't see a slowdown in 
sight. 

"We're still very busy," he said. 
"We see no change this year." 


